FRESSINGFIELD MEDICAL CENTRE

PPG MINUTES

Meeting held on Wednesday 25th September 2019 at 2.30pm

At Fressingfield Medical Centre, New Street, Fressingfield, IP21 5PJ

Present:

Liz Stolls (LS), (PPG Chair)), Dr J Morris (JM) (GP Partner), Katie Civil (KC) (Practice Manager)

Members of the PPG: Judith Lilley (JL), Dorothy Redman (DR), Nick Stolls (NS) Bryan Threadgall (BT), Kamal Ivory (KI)
Apologies for Absence

Helen Long, Jill Firth, John Alborough, Sylvia Cope, Dawn Cavilla
1. The chair welcomed Kamal Ivory to the PPG and introduced those present.

2. The chair congratulated the medical practices and their staff following the results of the GP national survey (IPSOS MORI). This was an independent survey of patients published in July which ranked Fressingfield and Stradbroke second of all Suffolk practices according to the patient's overall experience. In a more detailed approach of all the questions undertaken by the Daily Mirror it ranked the practices 59th out of 6859 practices nationally and using the same detailed assessment of the survey questions 1st in Suffolk. The PPG wished for their best wishes and congratulations to be passed to the staff.

3. Approval of minutes. These were approved with one amendment. Under PPG member items the sentence

 'Sylvia Cope said that many pharmacies now had a small consulting room which afforded patient's privacy when discussing health issues.' was amended to,
'Sylvia Cope felt a lot of people might be put off of visiting a Pharmacist, because of a lack of privacy, when discussing personal matters, unless there was a private room available, for use'
4. PPG Physical Activity Booklet update. Judy Lilley updated. 
· The application for £1000 grant had been accepted.

· Annie Groves had assisted with the artwork for the brochures however the artwork for the banners would be done in collaboration with the printers.

· A discussion took place over the size of brochures. It was agreed to print 1000 A5 brochures and 500 A4 brochures. Using an online printing firm would release funds for more pedometers and it was agreed to purchase as many pedometers as funds would allow.
· It was agreed to send an email to the granting body prior to this action by way of transparency.

· It was agreed to compile a questionnaire to be given with pedometers to allow an audit of health improvement after 2 months. JL to draft the questionnaire and send to LS for agreement. Also a short letter would be printed on the reverse to give more details.

5.   Flu clinics. A discussion took place regarding the arrangements for the flu clinics due to take place at 
· Fressingfield on 28th September 8.30am - 1.30pm. JA, NS, LS, JF to help with anticipated 500 over 65s attending. Refreshments to be provided within the medical centre. 
· Stradbroke on 5th October 8.30am - 1.30pm. NS, JL DR to help. If patients wanted to make a contribution for the refreshments at this clinic then any funds would be given to the Practice Donation Fund. The CAB will have a presence at both the flu clinics.

KC drew the groups attention to the letter being sent to all patients eligible for flu vaccinations aged under 65s. The difficulty with developing the vaccines for under 65s has resulted in staggered deliveries and consequently those patients are being asked to contact the surgery for an appointment when the vaccine is available in late October and late November.
6.
PPG chairs items. These have been covered elsewhere in the agenda 

7.
PPG Member items. Eye and North West PPG meeting 9th Sept. DR attended this meeting on behalf of the PPG and reported on a presentation given by Connect for Health. This social prescribing initiative will have a presence at Fressingfield medical centre each Monday morning. The GPs can refer to this scheme or patients can self refer. It is very much a signposting service. A presentation was also given by Suffolk Family Carers who will be attending the Fressingfield medical centre monthly on a Monday morning.
8.
Practice news.

· Social prescriber attending the practice weekly

· PCN is progressing

· Juliet (nurse practitioner) is returning in October from her sabbatical

· GP sessional reorganisations will begin shortly with more PM appointments and fewer AM appointments.

· CQC inspection is imminent. The PPG members are asked to try and make themselves available when an inspection is arranged to speak with the inspectors

· Comments from the last Healthwatch engagement are now available at

https://www.healthwatchsuffolk.co.uk/services/fressingfield-medical-centre-eye-1/
https://www.healthwatchsuffolk.co.uk/services/stradbroke-medical-centre-stradbroke/
9. 
AOB. BT reported that a young man in Stradbroke was setting up a chess club. It was 
seen as a means of exercising the mind and may be of benefit for some sections of the 
village population. The medical practice might be able to assist with highlighting the club. 10.
Date of next meeting. 18th December 2019 2.30 at Fressingfield Medical Centre.

